
 
 DAVID B. GRAY    Dr. Gray has conducted research on the ICIDH, ICIDH-
2, and ICF for six years. This research has resulted in three measures 
that relate to the A/P and E portions of the ICF which have been 
applied to community receptivity, mobility impaired individuals' 
participation in life activities pre and post interventions and 
environmental barriers and facilitator subjective reporting.  He 
represented NIH from 1993 to 1995 during the early revision meetings, 
and worked extensively with Canadian ICF experts, including Patrick 
Fougeyrollas, Jerome Bickenbach, and Adele Furrie.  He successfully 
hosted a NACC meeting in St. Louis in 1997, which included a 
number of Canadian ICF experts (NCHS Contract). This meeting was held 
on campus at Washington University, and the University provided 
excellent facilities in support of this conference.   Dr. David Gray 
was the U.S.  Field Trial Coordinator for the ICIDH-2 Beta-1 trials in 
1997-1998 (NCHS Contract), and he is well known by every major ICF 
researcher in the U.S. and Canada. He represented the U.S. on the WHO 
Environmental Task Force that produced the framework for the ICF 
Environment codes, and is internationally recognized. He partners well 
and has authored and co-authored many scientific papers on disability 
classification.  He is co-P.I. (with Trish Saleeby) on an NCHS/CDC 
contract to develop the ICF Clearinghouse. 
 
PATRICIA WELCH SALEEBY   Patricia Welch became Patricia Welch Saleeby 
on December 7, 2002, and everyone calls her "Trish".  In a few months 
she will defend her dissertation, and we will then call her "Dr. 
Trish".  Trish has been actively involved with the ICF since 1997. She 
served as the Research Assistant to Dr. David Gray, U.S. Field Trial 
Coordinator for the ICIDH-2 Beta-1 trials in 1997-1998. She assisted 
Dr. Gray in preparing a final report on U.S. Field Trial activities and 
presented part of this report at the WHO ICIDH-2 meeting in Tokyo, 
Japan in 1998. In the summer of 1998, she co-conducted a focus group 
examining the subjective aspects of ICIDH-2 at the Japan College of 
Social Work with Dr. Hisao Sato. She continued as a 
Research Assistant on the ICIDH-2 Beta-2 field-testing, and co-
conducted a field test comparing the ICIDH-2 Beta-2 version to the 
Canadian Quebec model.  Dr. Gray and Ms. Welch co-authored an article, 
"Comparing perspectives of people with disabilities and professionals 
on the ICIDH-2 Beta-1."  She currently is working on another article 
examining the application of the ICF to social work. She has served as 
Rapporteur for the WHO ICIDH-2 meeting in London in 1999. She has 
attended and presented at the recent NACC meeting in Toronto on the 
application of the ICF to the social work field. She has presented and 
lectured on the ICF and its use at multiple conferences and at several 
universities.  She is co-P.I. (with David Gray) to develop the ICF 
Clearinghouse. 


